

WE RECOGNIZE THAT IT IS A COMMON PRACTICE FOR MEMBERS TO TAKE PHOTOS AND VIDEOS AT NA EVENTS AND POST THEM ON SOCIAL NETWORKS. WE DO NOT BELIEVE THIS TO BE IN CONFLICT WITH OUR TRADITIONS SO LONG AS THEY ARE FOR THE ENJOYMENT OF MEMBERS AND ARE NOT MADE AVAILABLE TO THE GENERAL PUBLIC.

PLEASE BE CONSIDERATE OF OUR GUIDING PRINCIPLES AND THE ANONYMITY OF OTHERS AS YOU SHARE YOUR PHOTOS AND VIDEOS FROM THIS NA EVENT.

MEMBERS HAVE FREEDOM TO DECIDE IF, WHEN AND TO WHAT EXTENT THEY WANT TO DISCLOSE THEIR IDENTITY AS NA MEMBERS, HOWEVER THEY SHOULDN'T MAKE THIS DECISION IN BEHALF ON SOMEBODY ELSE.

*For more information, please see the service pamphlet Social Media and Our Guiding Principles.



- TAKING PHOTOS DURING MEETINGS
- Taking photos of CHILDREN.
- Respect that some people DON'T WANT to be photographed at all.
- Photos with NA LOGO in the background.
- TAGGING people in photos that may be seen as NA related.
- PUBLISHING PHOTOS on websites and social media if person DON'T KNOW he/she was photographed or disagrees.



- ALWAYS ask a person for the consent to take a photo.
- Be mindful of what and who is in the background when you take photos.

FOR PUBLISHING PHOTOS ON SOCIAL MEDIA

- ALWAYS ask a person for the consent for posting photos on social media.
- SHOW the picture before posting.
- DON'T tag people without asking for permission.

FOR PUBLISHING PHOTOS ON A WEBSITE OR SOCIAL MEDIA SERVICE PLATFORM

PROVIDE specific release contract.